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The minutes of the 8th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING held on Sunday 14th May 2000 in the Olwen Bettesworth Hall, Mount Vernon Hospital at 6.00 p.m.

The MINUTES of the 8th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING held on Sunday 14th May 2000 in the Olwen Bettesworth Hall, Mount Vernon Hospital at 6.00 p.m.

Present: -
Len Turner
-
Acting Chairman

Ken Short
-
Hon Treasurer

Geoff Gray
-
Hon Secretary

Jennifer Hay
-
Chairman, Playing Committee



Rita Reddie
-
Chairman, Social Subcommittee

Michael Tucker, Phil Ryan, Ken South, Gerald Williams, Daphne Santon, Jacquie North

Peggy Green, Joan Mackie, Thelma Williamson, Marjorie Haynes, Len Douglas, Shirley Douglas, Laurence Martin, Ruby Stiles, Isobel Williams, Ron Stevens, Michael Melville, Zena Stewart, Gabriel Thaddeus, Stella Thaddeus, Moira Wishart, Brian Simmonds, Sue Sheldon, Christine Ross, Peggy Arch, Ruth Nielson, Margaret Cook, Brenda Weston, Bill Hassey, Ros Miller, Joyce Atkins, Joan Prior, Beryl Cooper, Irene Willis, Thelma Charlton, Ruth Jones, Bernard Jones, George Howlett, Doreen Howlett, Cynthia Ayres, Roland Lewis, Derrick Gordon, Joan Knaggs, Grace Woodall, Avril Pountney, Carl Goldsmith, Margaret Goldsmith, Jim Teesdale, Jane Nattrass, Rob Pyburn, Gaye Townsend, Peter Townsend, Liz Poyser, Adrienne Finch.

1. Welcome by the Chairman. Len Turner opened the meeting by welcoming everyone present, saying how pleased he was to see so many attending.
He explained that he was standing as Chairman of the meeting in the place of Stan Nicholls. We had had to re-arrange the meeting from the date originally intended, and unfortunately Stan could not attend the new date.
Len Turner thanked all the ladies who had contributed to the buffet supper that followed the AGM. 

2. Apologies for absence were received from Committee members Stan Nicholls, Bill Graham and Kevin Colling, and from 70 ordinary members (list attached).

3. The minutes of the 7th AGM, held on the 24th April 1999, were approved without alteration, proposed Gerald Williams, seconded Michael Melville.

4. The Chairman’s Report. Len Turner read out a written report from the Chairman: -
We have had another good year. We are now playing Duplicate regularly on Monday and Thursday evenings in the Olwen Bettesworth Hall, on Tuesday and Friday evenings in Michael Sobell House, and on Friday afternoons in Rickmansworth. We also play Rubber or Chicago Bridge on Sunday, Monday and Thursday evenings in Michael Sobell House. We have also held four Bridge Drives in the O.B. Hall, organised four Weekends at various locations and run a number of beginners' courses.
All of these activities have gone very well, thanks to the team of volunteers who put a lot of time and effort into organising them and ensuring that they run smoothly. We still need some more members to volunteer their services in helping to organise and run these various activities. A few more helpers would spread the load more thinly.
You may know that there has been a change in the status of what used to be the League of Friends of Michael Sobell House. With effect from 1st April 2000 this has now become a charitable company limited by guarantee. The new company has been recognised as a registered charity, number 10796, and is now known as the Friends of Michael Sobell House.
The rôle and objectives of the new company remain the same as those of the League of Friends and these changes have little or no effect on the status or activities of the Bridge Club.
All of the money we raise still goes directly to Michael Sobell House. In agreement with the Friends of M.S.H. some of the funds we raise is put into a Building Reserve Fund. This is under the control of the Friends of M.S.H. but could, with their agreement, be used to help fund the building of a Clubhouse on the site, for which we have already obtained outline planning permission.
All that remains for me is to thank all members for their continuing support, and to repeat my thanks to all those who help to run the club. We depend entirely on the enthusiasm of our members in maintaining the level of our activities.

5. The Hon Secretary’s Report. The Secretary reported that we now had 472 members, 6 more than this time last year. This shows the numbers are stable, although there is always some turnover; in this year we had 80 new members with 74 lapses for various reasons.
We are about the right level at the moment to run the sessions in comfort; any more and some sessions would feel crowded.
The Secretary went on to note that Len Turner and Rita Reddie were standing down from their duties, and he wished to thank them for their work for the Club.
Both had been on the committee since 1993. Len's job had covered all areas of liaison with the hospital, from setting up our move to the Olwen Bettesworth Hall to providing the coffee. Rita had run 25 Bridge Drives, organising splendid meals. They will both be missed.

6. The Hon Treasurer’s Report. The Treasurer made an extensive report using the overhead projector to show the accounts.
He stated that income was slightly down on last year.
The playing sessions had been well supported, income from these was up, and provided 60% of the total income. Similarly joining and annual fees were up; though our numbers are stable, we gained on the number of new members paying the joining fee.
Other activities were down on income this year. The Bridge Drives were down; this was especially true of the June drive when Rita was away. It was organised at the last minute by Ruby Stiles and Ros Miller, without their efforts there would have been no takings at all.
Similarly, the takings from the training courses and weekends away were down.
On the balance sheet we are showing depreciation against the bridge tables; at 20% per year for the wooden tables, most of them are now written off. We also have a laptop computer, the accounts show depreciation against this.
Although the slide did not show this, the accounts had been signed and audited.
The Treasurer followed with a resumé of the money handed over to the League of Friends.
Up to 1996 we had given £31,899. In 1996/97 we donated £20,100, but following that year we decided to set up the building reserve. In 1997/98 and 1998/99 we put £65,000 into the reserve and gave £4,948 to the League of Friends. Initially the League of Friends held the account for us, but with the re-organisation of the League of Friends into a limited company the funds have now been transferred to the Friends. This year (1999/2000), we have transferred another £35,000 to the Friends as part of this reserve, and donated £4,710 to the running funds. As a result, we have placed £100,000 with the Friends, some or all of which we hope they would donate back to us should we go ahead with a new building. It must be emphasised that these funds belong to the Friends. They hold these funds in reserve as they do not currently need them, but they may use the funds for their own purposes if and when they need them.
Len Douglas commented that £100,000 shown in the explanatory slide following the accounts as having been put into a building reserve was contrary to the Constitution of the Club, which limited the funds put by for a building reserve at 20% of the income. The Treasurer commented that the situation had moved on, in effect the money with the Friends is not a building reserve any more, it belongs to the Friends. Len requested that his objection to the presented slide showing £100,000 'in reserve' be placed on record. He had resigned from the Building Committee because the money put in reserve was in excess of the 20% limit, and the Committee had been told the club should be in total control of the money. Moira Wishart confirmed this, saying she had resigned for the same reason, the Friends should not hold money on our behalf. Brian Simmonds, the auditor, commented that the presented slide did not form part of the accounts, and the money was not a concern of the Bridge Club. The balance sheet was correct in that we had donated £35,000 to the Friends this year, they have the money and it is their right to do with it as they please. Michael Melville said the figures were interesting, but the members understood that it is out of our hands, and he thanked the Treasurer for explaining this.
Len Turner commented that he had invited Eddie O'Sullivan from the Friends to explain the situation from their viewpoint, unfortunately he wasn't available.
The Treasurer summarised by saying that we no longer have a building reserve fund. The Friends have not forgotten that we want accommodation, we have regular meetings with them, but the money is theirs.
Len Turner expressed thanks to Brian Simmonds for acting as Auditor, and also for running the Bridge Evenings.
7. Motion to Approve the Accounts. The accounts were approved, proposed Daphne Santon, Michael Melville seconded. The Treasurer reported that the committee were recommending there should be no increase in fees this year.
8. Report by the Chairman of the Playing Subcommittee. The Playing Secretary reported on the bridge activities of the Club: -
This year we held 2 simultaneous competitions. For those who haven’t come across these before, it means that the same hands are played in many clubs across the county, or country, at the same time. The first was a nation-wide competition, run by the EBU and held on a Tuesday last September. Over all over 3,500 pairs took part and our highest ranked pair came a very creditable 95th. They were Andrew Pullin and Michael Melville. Out of our 20 pairs that took part, 7 pairs got Master Points ranging from 74 to 737.
The second event was run by Hertfordshire, on a Monday night in February. This time our top pair, Ruth Nielsen and Peggy Arch came 8th out of 220 pairs. 10 pairs out of the 35 taking part got Master Points ranging from 32 to 380.
The Playing Secretary thanked the Tournament Directors who ran these events, as it is always rather more harrowing than usual, and also the people who dealt out all the hands to match the provided curtain cards.
We now have a new Competitions Secretary, Michael Melville, who will be organising such events in the future. If anyone has any other ideas for competitions then please let him know.
Sobell now has 5 teams taking part in the Hertfordshire West Region League. This year we welcomed new teams run by Doug Edmonds and Ulla Mallick. Although the final results have not yet been announced, we already know that the team consisting of Ethel Broughton, Alan Marks, Rosalind Miller, Elizabeth Poyser, Roland Lewis and Jennifer Hay have won the third division, which should mean promotion for next season. Doug Edmond’s team were runners up in the same division.  As well as playing the other teams in your division, there is a knock-out competition for a shield, in which the teams from all 3 divisions compete. Teams knocked out in the first round go into the Plate competition and compete still in a knock-out. For the 2nd year running a Sobell team has reached the final of the Plate competition. This year they are Moira Wishart, Geoff Gray, Jacquie North, Liz Crook, Kevin Colling and John Wood. We wish them every success in the final. Ulla Mallick’s team is still in the other half of the Plate draw, trying to organise matches.
If anyone would like to enter a team for the next season, starting in September then please let the Playing Secretary know.
Will everyone please bear in mind the work that the scorers have to do after the evening is over? The task takes at least an hour and gets longer with more mistakes.
Thanks to everyone who helps at sessions, especially those unnamed people who open up, set out tables and clear away. Thank you very much to Daphne Santon who runs the Friday afternoon session single handedly.  Personal thanks from the Playing Secretary to Geoff Gray, Ken Short and Shirley and Michael Tucker who act as couriers for her taking things to other sessions.
9. Report by the Chairman of the Social Subcommittee. The Social Secretary explained that she would not be running the Suppers any more, but would help anyone who takes over.
She expressed thanks to all who had helped over the years, especially Brian Simmonds and Len Turner for their efforts.
She commented that help in the kitchen on the evening was important, she had brought in her own people to help, and she also noted that Peta Fleet, who had been a great help in the past, was probably unable to assist any more.

10. Report by the Chairman of the Building Subcommittee. The Building Secretary had prepared a report in advance and this was read to the meeting by Len Turner: -
The Building Secretary welcomed Elizabeth Poyser and Jennifer Hay as new members of the Building Sub-committee.
Appraisal continues of possibilities for future accommodation; we have regular use of the Olwen Bettesworth Hall on Mondays and Thursdays, plus for Saturdays a year for the Bridge Suppers. The option for regular use on Wednesdays remains so long as nobody else books it on a regular basis.
The building of a clubhouse within the grounds of Michael Sobell House remains in our sights, but no practical progress has been made in the past year. An alternative possibility would be to share accommodation with some outside organisation if this could be found.

11. Report by the Liaison Officer. Len Turner gave his report as Liaison Officer: -
Regarding our use of the Olwen Bettesworth Hall, a regular communication exists with the Voluntary Services Manager who is responsible for the letting and upkeep. Complaints the Liaison Officer has made on behalf of the Club have included heating last winter, condition of toilets, and disco noise on Thursdays. He and Stan Nicholls written to the Social Club Chairman and secured a measure of co-operation which, coupled with the sound barrier erected by Bill Graham, should bring some improvement.
The introduction of a Kenco hot drinks dispenser in the kitchen proved to be a wasted effort. From 25th November to 28th February, covering 28 sessions, an average of 23 drinks per session were used. The income should have been £126; the actual amount collected was £96.85.
On the advertising front, apart from two items in the magazine 'Optima' to promote the last two beginners' courses and a one-off full page advert in the charity golf day programme of the Rotary Club of Elthorne -Hillingdon, there has been no expenditure on advertising. It is possible to get the occasional free advert in local papers, and a letter the Liaison Officer wrote extolling the virtues of the Sobell Club to the magazine 'Mr Bridge' was published in the Autumn issue. There is also a small item about us in the newsletter 'Friends' which has just been mailed to over 5000 addresses in our area.

12. Proposed Changes to the Constitution. The Secretary announced that he had received no proposed changes to the Constitution.

13. Election of Committee Members. The Secretary stated that the retirement of Len Turner and Rita Reddie meant that there were two vacancies on the Committee. All the other existing members were willing to continue, and there was no competition for any post. He asked therefore that the existing committee members who were re-standing be elected en-bloc. This was proposed by Irene Willis, seconded by Brian Simmonds, and agreed.
The Secretary then stated that we are looking for volunteers to replace Len and Rita. Adrienne Finch asked what the jobs entailed. Len Turner read the job description for Liaison Officer from the Constitution, and the Secretary did the same for the Social Secretary post. Jennifer Hay commented that the work need not fall all on one person, it can and should be shared out.
Gerald Williams said that the departure of Len Turner was a bombshell; we all wished him well in his retirement and hoped we could find a replacement with the same tact and subtlety. This was received with the general approval of the meeting.
Len Douglas proposed that Len Turner be appointed an ex-officio member of the Committee, seconded by Irene Willis. Len Turner commented that he would still be around.

14. Election of Honorary Auditor. Brian Simmonds said he was willing to continue as Auditor, Rita Reddie proposed that he be re-appointed, Irene Willis seconded.

15. Any Other Formal Business. There was no other official business.

The formal meeting closed at 6.50 p.m., and was followed by the presentation of Championship Prizes: 

President’s Trophy:

1st

Andrew Pullin and Michael Melville

2nd

Jennifer Hay and Roland Lewis

Joan Prior presented the President’s Trophy to Michael Melville

L and R Trophy:

1st

Philip Vernon and Sue Sheldon

2nd

Joan Prior and Stan Nicholls

Brian Simmonds presented the L and R Trophy to Sue Sheldon.

The trophy for the Friday afternoon competition: 


1st

John Walsh


2nd equal
Alan Milne and Rita Jacob

This trophy was presented at the Friday afternoon session by Daphne Santon.

Apologies for absence were received from: -

Ethel Broughton, Pat Graham, Ben Fickling, Shirley Fickling, Hugh Broomhead, Shirley Broomhead, David Tagg, Angela Tagg, Jenny Shauermann, Jenny Ramprakash, Tom Woodgate, Joy Woodgate, Allan Chalmers, Eileen Strickland, Margaret Smart, Shirley Lawrence, Rachel Tunstall, Shirley Letts, Ellen Collins, June Beaumont-Howell, Rita Gibson, Pat Gibor, Cyril Gibor, Helen Graham, Douglas Graham, Alan Marks, Ahmad Mallick, Ulla Mallick, Eva Hurst, Brenda Collier, Jennifer Davey, Audrie Amos, Cynthia Ellis, Tony Ellis, Pat Fernie, Peter Fernie, Isabelle Classey, Bob Bradbury, Jim Archer, Calver Townsend, Mary Townsend, Phil Williams, Eileen Keen,  Pat Gayton, Alison Dewar, Elizabeth Foster, Ken Smith, Margot Curtis, Elaine Israelsohn, Philip Vernon, Paul Collins, Phil France, Andrea Grandfield, Gwen Moys, Peter Moys, Doreen Pay, John Pay, Shirley Woods, Betsy Sims, Maura Finan, Mary Quinn, Dorothy Edwards, Jenny Sandercock, Shirley Jobling, June Hewitt, Margaret Toscani, Rexine Malalgoda, Jack Mcenery, Ruth Allenby, Wendy Robinson. 
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